

**ORANGE COUNTY INTERGROUP OF OA, INC.**  
**Service Board Meeting Minutes**  
**April 10, 2025**

The virtual Zoom meeting was called to order at 6:32 pm with the Serenity Prayer by Terry, Chair.

**Board Members Present**

Terry, - Chair

Jessica – E-media manager

Regina H, - 12th Step Within

Nancy G, - Secretary (acting)

Rebecca W. – Activities

Susie – Public Information

**Board Members Absent:**

Janet H, Office Liaison - (Janet is not currently well, but might be able to fulfill the roll for the last half of the year)

David and Domingo were under the weather and absent from the meeting

Vacant positions – Vice Chair and Office Liaison.

**Guests**

Donna (IG rep) was there for part of the meeting (just observing)

Plan for our 10 minutes in the IG meeting.

There is a woman who is expected to be there (Kari) who will take 5 minutes to speak about the upcoming Sweet Surrender event, and Susie (and maybe Jessica) will talk about the Polynesian dance event. Then Regina will speak about the Rightside Out event.

There was a suggestion for consideration – to choose an event date out in the future so that people can know that date and reserve it on their calendars.

We still need to pay the studio \$100.00 for the Polynesian dance event – Domingo was emailed, but no response. Terry will take care of it. Either check or Paypal. (Note after meeting: Domingo paid.)

**Board Reports**

**Nancy – Secretary –**

Motion to approve March notes Regina seconded (they got put up late by mistake)

### **Activities chair – Rebecca**

Missy led Polynesian dance and there were 16 people – it was apparently a lot of fun and people would like to do it again possibly before next year.

Next event will be a hike at Crystal Cove – reef point – no date for sure, but probably in June – We need to be clear about parking and carpooling as it's crowded and expensive.

### **E-media manager – Jessica –**

all is well – gone in and added some events that she posted from OA.org and Jessica received a phone call from a woman who is helping with the R2 convention in LA – she saw that Jessica had posted the R2 event on our events page – appreciated it, and wanted to know if she could help get it to other intergroups.

There are things that can be made clearer and easier to find on the website – Jessica and Terry will meet to work on those improvements.

Jessica talked about on another site where you just have to click on the meeting to get to it – that was soundly defeated as that is apparently a way to invite Zoom bombers.

**AN ASIDE - Rebecca – update** – We could use an email blast that the lower pricing for Sweet Surrender has been extended – Terry will help to complete the loop for that blast (Note this was already done by Dave, Publications, April 6.)

### **Public Info – Susie**

Still working on the OC fair – no confirmed dates though she's indicated we would like either August 6-10 or August 13-17. We want people to commit to a four hour time period with 2 people there for each 4 hour period. We need to have someone there from 11am until approximately 10pm.

Susie has 4-6 volunteers so far.

**12 Step Regina** – Rightside Out event went well – as of Thursday had 16 people sign up – Dave did email blast on Friday – wound up with 29 people there – mostly signed up last few days – speakers were really good – had a schedule and sent it to the speakers – guideline – speakers had 15 minutes and lot of people wanted to share – the schedule was 2 speakers shared and then open sharing. Steven had a quote from the movie that he used during his talk. Sparked good conversation. Might want to do it again at some time. Sent the 9 emotions and speakers chose what they wanted to speak on.

No new events set up at this point – fall – holiday thing in person – maybe another zoom in July or so. Maybe how to cope with ‘summer fun’ and the things it brings forward.

**Terry - Chair report** – back in commission and all is back to normal. Goal to rewrite position descriptions – board members can do a draft – look at old position descriptions – they are in the organization documents -

---

Terry talked about how we need to encourage people to go to the R2 convention. Rebecca mentioned a possible issue with Ticket Tailor and might need to make sure it stays open to the very end so people can sign up at the last minute. Someone said they tried to get on but couldn't. Terry will research. We might put in a test event to try it – can also send reminder emails and other things. A good feature of Ticket Tailor - when someone signs up, they can be automatically sent a reminder.

---

**Old Business note discussed this meeting:**

Clairty on Paypal fund and who notifications go to - Terry will work on helping to figure out who needs notifications when funds come in through Paypal. (Note after the meeting: Thanks Nancy, this was done – Terry)

DAVE wanted to bring up the idea before this year is over we make a move to meet in person for a board meeting.

Sign out at 7:14pm

Respectfully submitted,  
Nancy G – acting secretary